
The April 25, 2022 Green Space Committee Meeting was called to order at the Beverly 
Shores Administration Building at 10:00AM by our President, Margaret Williford.  
Those members in attendance were Sandy Komasinski, Joan Solbeck, Barbara 
Vanecko, Ausra Zarins, Terry Bonace, Larry Stanton .and our Town Council Liaison, 
Susan Loeb. 

The December, 2021 minutes were approved.  

Margaret Williford was named President of Green Space and Barbara Vanecko agreed 
to serve as Secretary for another term.  

The tax funds for the lot donated by the Lishas Ruth Wenzlau Lukasch have  been sent 
to Ellen .  

Shirley Heinze has lots that they might be interested in donating to us per Hans 
Lagoni.  
 
The deer population is once again proving to be a problem.  ‘

We are looking at the funds we have in our account with Ellen for our use in working to 
obtain more Green Space donations for Beverly Shores.  

Terry has questions about the land in the middle of Shirley Heinz properties that might 
be available for donations.  He volunteered to prepare a proposal concerning some of 
these for our next meeting.  

Terry also agreed to contact Candace Candice Smith about land stewardship for Dig 
the Dunes. ‘
Margaret wants us to divide up the town and have our members inventory areas 
around our homes to find single lots and create a list of people and map the lots as 
possibilities for donations.  

We agreed to meet again on the 23rd of May after property taxes are due to see if there 
is action we could take in contacting owners who have single isolated lots.  We 
adjourned our meeting at 10:51 AM.  

Respectfully submitted, Barbara Vanecko 

A motion was made on May 23rd by Margaret Williford and seconded by Larry Stanton 
to amend the April 25th minutes.  The motion carried unanimously and the corrections 
are highlighted above.  


